
NEOkla Club Meeting Minutes   August 8, 2017  
 
Board members present were Todd Swain – RE, Jason Baney – Asst RE, 
Kathryn Roehmer – Treasurer, Betty Martin – Secretary, Neil Cox, Jeff Maize, 
James Stowers, Mike Tritt, and George Walker.  The minutes of the July meeting 
and the Treasurer’s Report were approved as presented. 
 
Solo Report – Jason Baney:  There were 50 drivers at the July 23rd event at 
Stroud, with 9 weekend members.  The next event is on August 20th at the 
Fairgrounds.  In September and October the solos will be at Stroud.  The Solo 
committee is looking at new software. 
 
Club Racing – Neil Cox:  St.Louis Region has announced that it will not be 
scheduling any races for 2018, partly due to worker burnout in the region.  We 
need to work on worker succession within our worker base across all areas of 
competition, not just in road racing. 
 
Rally Sprint – Mike Halley:  The entry fee for the November 25th event at Hallett 
is $250.00.  There will be 12 stages.  Online entry will be on MotorsportReg. 
 
Road Rally - Garry Deaton:  Anyone interested in a rally school should let Garry 
know. 
 
New Business:  
Todd Swain appointed a nominating committee consisting of Neil Cox, James 
Stowers, and Mike Tritt. 
 
Adam Myers’s wife has asked for help with a PTA Carnival on October 27 at 
Patrick Henry Elementary.  She would like the Club to have some kind of car 
related activity for the children. 
 
Betty Martin 
 
 


